DANEHILL PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the public session prior to the Danehill Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 9th February 2022 held at Chelwood Gate Hall at 7:30pm.
Present:  Cllrs R. Lewis (RL), N. Hogg (NH), R. Wood (RW), K. Allenby (KA), J. Stott (JS) and T. Blake (TB)  

Absent: Cllrs T. Martin (TM) and C. French (CF)
Emma Fulham Clerk to the Council was present.       . 
Cllr Galley was absent
Public: There was a member of the public in attendance. 
There was a representative from the social club to witness the grant application decision. 
Minutes of the Danehill Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 9th February 2022 held at Chelwood Gate Hall at 7:30pm (meeting commenced at 7:35pm)
Present:  Cllrs R. Lewis (RL), N. Hogg (NH), R. Wood (RW), K. Allenby (KA), J. Stott (JS) and T. Blake (TB)  

Absent: Cllrs T. Martin (TM) and C. French (CF)

Emma Fulham Clerk to the Council was present.     
Cllr Galley was absent

Public: 
109. To accept apologies for absence.
Cllrs Martin and French.
110. Declarations of pecuniary and disclosable interests in respect of matters to be discussed.
The Chair reminded Cllrs to declare when necessary

Cllrs Lewis, Blake and Wood declared their interest in the Social Club as members.  
111. To Approve Minutes from Parish Council meeting held on 19th January 2022. 
Unanimously approved and signed as a true record. 

112. Matters Arising. 
Tennis court - the Clerk reported the contractor had been out and advised the tennis court surface needed resurfacing due to ageing and pitting allowing moss growth.  The Council would continue to inspect the tennis courts and possibly proceed with resurfacing and gate installation quotes.
Cllr Allenby confirmed the trees on the rec had been re-staked.  The Clerk confirmed she had chased up the replacement trees.  The Clerk would follow up next week.
113. Correspondence. 
The list had been circulated prior to the meeting. 

The following were highlighted: 

· Cllr Stott had requested Council meetings should not extend past the two hours outlined in the standing orders and there was a brief discussion on how this could be achieved by consideration of papers in advance including Cllr reports and correspondence.  Cllr Lewis noted Cllr JS request.
· WDC planning regarding Beaconsfield Road – prefabricated building.  The Clerk advised she had written to WDC requesting clarification on planning permission for the structure and passed on their comments to Cllrs Blake and Martin.  
· Laundry Lane – Cllr Lewis reported an application had been submitted by the Rights of Way Group.  This was opposed by some residents of Laundry Lane and correspondence had been received. ESCC were in the process of a consultation and could be written to by interested parties. 
114. Finance 

(i) To ratify Finance Minutes 2nd February 2022. 

The Council duly ratified the minutes. 

Cllr Hogg advised that all assets needed a formal valuation.  The Council would decide at the March meeting if structures would be professionally valued. The Clerk would obtain a quote and follow up at March meeting.

(ii) To approve the following:

· Bank reconciliation

· Asset List 

· Risk Assessment 

The Council duly approved the finance papers as listed. 

(iii) To accept account summary 2021/22

Unanimously accepted.
(iv) To approve expenditure as itemised on the schedule.
The expenditure of £6,83.79 was duly approved. 

(v) To consider the Social Club grant proposal. 

After some consideration of the proposal and the recommendation to proceed from the Finance Committee the Council agreed by majority vote with three abstentions to contribute £4500 for capital works to the Social Club. If works were not to proceed the Club should pay the grant back as it was specific for the works outlined in the application. It was agreed works should be completed no later than March 2023 and the Council should be kept informed of progress. 
115. To receive an update on the memorial wall and consider expenditure. 

The Clerk reported she was awaiting confirmation of the amount the insurers would contribute and which contractors would be used.  The Clerk advised both drivers responsible for the damage were being actively pursued.  The Clerk had sent the paperwork to the uninsured Driver Funds for payment.

116. To receive update on Cemetery project.

The Clerk reported input for the New Cemetery and Garden of Remembrance was 50% complete with the remainder being finalised in the coming week.  The Clerk reported the mapping in the Old Cemetery required final sign off. The Clerk had been advised a volunteer had photographed the headstones which if these could be forwarded would be linked to the burial information on the website. The Clerk advised that mid-March was the target for completion and would be showcased at the April meeting.

117. To receive an update on the jubilee celebration and agreed budget.

Cllr Allenby reported the programme of events had been decided upon.  The celebration would take place on Thursday at the rec and would include a children’s party, barbeque, bar, disco, band and the Beacon lighting. Small marquees would be sourced for the event. 
On the Friday, there would be an Art Exhibition at Danehill Village Hall.  Danehill Village Hall would host an afternoon tea and Chelwood Gate Village Hall would host an event on Friday evening with a barbeque and bar.

The fete would be held on the Saturday.

On the Sunday the Church would lead all events with a parade in the morning from the Church to the rec where there would be a Jubilee lunch and children’s competition.

Cllr Allenby reported that a treasurer had been appointed and each event had a lead organiser with their own budget.  
Cllr Allenby would send risk assessments to the Clerk by end of March, beginning of April.  The Clerk would forward to the insurers.  

The Council agreed y a majority vote with one abstention to a contribution up to £10,000 for the Jubilee celebration.  This would cover infrastructure costs such as marquees, toilets, insurance and illuminations.  
118. To consider update on rec purchase.

The Clerk reported on the rec purchase. The contract was available to sign to finalise the purchase. 
The legal documents were duly signed by Cllrs Lewis and Hogg. The Clerk would send on Monday.  Anticipated completion was end of next week subject to receipt of documents.
119. To consider CCTV for Danehill Hall and associated costs. 

The Clerk reported on the agreement of Danehill Memorial Hall Committee and potential costs. The Clerk reported that Danehill Hall were happy to proceed with the CCTV installation. 
The Council unanimously agreed to proceed with the CCTV installation at the hall up to a cost of £1,200.

120. To consider playground update and possible project costs.

The Clerk had circulated quotes and options prior to the meeting.
The Council considered the information and options provided and agreed the following: 

The Council agreed to proceed with the resurfacing to the rubber matting and the installation of several smaller pieces of equipment including a bucket swing and a vehicle item and replacement bark and trim to the climbing area at a cost up to £40,000 plus VAT. The options would be sent to the School for some input and consultation with a final order to be sent to the supplier in March for works to take place late April. 
121. To consider meeting arrangements for the annual meeting. 

The Council considered the options for the annual meeting. 
The Council agreed to an informal meeting with the public and local groups being invited.  Refreshments would be provided. The Clerk would invite the PCSO’s. 

122. To ratify Climate Committee minutes and consider any expenditure. 

The minutes had been circulated.  The Council duly ratified the minutes. 

The Council agreed to support financially the ongoing efforts of the Group at the village markets and jubilee to additional cost of £250.00
The Council agreed to reduce pesticide use by using rock salt in areas suggested by the contractors and to review the effectiveness of the change over the summer. 

The Council agreed to pay a contractor to remove the turf near the play area for the wild flower seeding works to commence up to £200. 
The majority of the Council agreed to leave verges uncut other than sight lines. Cllr Wood objected siting safety reasons.

123. To ratify planning decisions and review any recently received planning applications. (For   

              all planning information and recent applications sign up for WDC alerts or visit WDC   

              website) 

Application No. WD/2021/3010/F 
Location: 8 AND 9 ROSE COTTAGES, LEWES ROAD, DANEHILL, RH17 7ET 

Description: RETENTION OF NO. 8 ROSE COTTAGES AS A 2 BEDROOM COTTAGE. DEMOLITION OF EXISTING SIDE AND REAR EXTENSIONS AND ERECTION OF A 2 STOREY SIDE/REAR EXTENSION AND FIRST FLOOR EXTENSION TO CREATE AN ADDITIONAL 2 BEDROOM COTTAGE, TOGETHER WITH CAR PARKING.
The Parish Council objects to the application. Whilst supporting the need for new smaller units within the parish there is concern over the lack of parking and turning space meaning cars would be exiting on a dangerous corner and reversing either in or out as there is no place to turn safely. This stretch has seen some severe accidents recently including two collisions with the memorial wall opposite and this would dangerous. 

Application No. WD/2021/2849/F 
Location: MASKETTS MANOR, CHELWOOD GATE ROAD, NUTLEY, TN22 3HD 

Description: CONVERSION AND CHANGE OF USE OF AN AGRICULTURAL BUILDING TO FORM FOUR SEPARATE TOURIST ACCOMMODATION UNITS, INLCUDING THE DEMOLITION OF THE LEAN-TO ON THE SOUTH OF THE SITE.
The Parish Council supports the application subject to neighbour’s representations. the best use of old buildings and should be a positive for the area. However if site traffic could be directed via the A22 rather than the smaller village roads it would be appreciated. 

Application No. WD/2021/3053/F 
Location: WYNCREST, COACH LANE, DANEHILL, RH17 7JJ 

Description: CHANGE OF USE IN PART OF OUT BUILDING FROM DOMESTIC USE TO BUSINESS USE FOR A DOG GROOMING PARLOUR INCLUDING THE DEMOLITION OF EXISTING GREEN HOUSE AND REPLACED WITH DECORATIVE CANOPY. OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOL.
The Parish Council supports the application subject to neighbour’s representations. 

All duly ratified. 

124. Councillor Reports. 

Cllr Wood reported John James was the new Chairman of Chelwood Gate Village Hall committee.

Cllr Wood requested all articles to be included in the newsletter be submitted as soon as possible to allow for any alterations.

125. Items for Reporting or Inclusion in Future Agendas.
None.
126. Next meeting 16th March 2022 at Danehill Village Hall.
Meeting closed at 10pm. 
